[bookmark: _GoBack]The Regular Monthly Meeting of Dupont Borough Council was called to order at 7:00pm on Tuesday evening, February 11, 2020 by Vice President Mark Kowalczyk.

Pledge of Allegiance..

Roll Call:
Mr. Knick – Absent					Mr. Kowalczyk – Present
Mr. Karkut – Present					Mr. Price – Present
Mr. Jones – Present					Mayor Lello – Present
Solicitor Erik Dingle – Absent

Mr. Kowalczyk called for a short executive session for personnel issues.

MOTION TO ADOPT THE MINUTES OF THE JANUARY 14, 2020 MEETING AND PLACE ON FILE.
[bookmark: _Hlk32394725]Motion: Mr. Jones
Second: Mr. Karkut 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, absent;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.
Motion Carried 4/0.

MOTION TO ACCEPT THE CORRESPONDENCE PRESENTED.
Motion:  Mr. Price
Second: Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, absent;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.
Motion Carried 4/0.

MOTION TO PAY THE BILLS PRESENTED.
Motion: Mr. Karkut
Second: Mr. Jones
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, absent;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.
Motion Carried 4/0.

MOTION TO APPOINT THE PART TIME PATROLMEN FROM FEBRUARY 11, 2020 TO THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING OF COUNCIL WITH NO GUARANTEE OF WORK:  Duane Saunders, Jennifer Polemitis, Thomas Sheehan, Christopher Fargione, Robert Avvisato, Christopher Smith, Thomas Rushnak, Donald McCrae, 
and Michael Sniscak.
Motion: Mr. Jones
Second: Mr. Price
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, absent;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.
Motion Carried 4/0.

REPORTS: 
Treasurer’s Report: 
Submitted by Albert B. Melone Company Business Consultants –
General Fund – $16,783.63
Payroll Fund -  $9,597.93
Refuse Fund - $ 86,675.27
Sewer Maintenance Fund  - $ 417,979.67
Liquid Fuels - $ 112,744.61
Police Pension Fund - $1,000,882.66
Town Clock - $ 6,684.48
Special Fund - $ 362,768.02
Loan for School - $ 165,927.56  which is on the agenda to be paid off 2-12-20

Tax Collector – No Report.

Mayor Report – Not at this time.

Police Report:
Criminal Arrests-3; Traffic Citations Issued-23; Non Traffic Citations Issued-0; Appearances in County Court-1; Appearances in Magisterial Court-28; Motor Vehicle Accidents-10; Assist to EMS/Fire-3; Assist to Other Police Dept – 1; Alarms-4; Burglaries-2;Thefts-1; Disorderly Conduct-4; PFA Violations-2; Domestic Reports-2; Suspicious Activity-6; DUI Arrest-1; Assault/Harrasment-5; Drug Offense-1; Miscellaneous Calls-6; Building Checks-151; Code Enforcement-3.  Mileage:  Explorer-37,748; Taurus-72,643; F-150-13, 266.   Magistrate Fines Collected:  $1,928.62. 

Solicitor – No Report.

Engineer Report – Bob updated on the following:  (1) Change order request for the Pump Station grant was submitted.  We included the generator.  Council will need to decide on the remaining funds. (2)  Attended the prebid meeting for the building renovation grant.  Patty was here, the Chief was here, a few contractors interested in the project were here.   Bob will check with Highland on whether other contractors inquired about the project.  The bids are due February 26th.  If there are not enough bidders, we can extend the bid deadline two weeks or a month.  Patty asked if it has to be readvertised.  Bob stated no.  He said a lot of contractors are bidding on work and they may say they want to bid on this project but are waiting to hear back on other projects first to see if it will work in their schedule.  Patty asked about timeline noting she believes Mike mentioned it should be completed by the end of the year.   Bob explained that if bids are open in February, awarded in March, by the time paperwork is complete and start in April or May one of the issues would be to get this area done, move office into this area so office can get done, etc.   That will be the biggest issues with keeping the building open during the project.    Bob will check with Highland Associates on how many people are bidding and both Highland and the borough reached out to contractors.  (3)  Chapter 94 report was completed and forwarded to the Borough.  Patty stated she then forwarded it to LLVSA.  (4)  Still waiting to hear about the work in the flood channel.  Waiting for the dry weather.   (5)  Walnut Street bridge replacement project is about 65% done with design, then apply for permits.  Bob is looking at two to three months to bid out the project.   Patty noted that is baseball season.  Bob asked about fall season.   Mr. Kowalczyk stated they do have a fall adult league.  In late July they hold a softball tournament one weekend, Friday, Saturday and Sunday.  Mark stated once the softball tournament is over there will not be an issue.   Mark will check the dates and we will work on the schedule.  (6)  Bob talked about utilities working in town and keeping a watchful eye on the work.

Code Enforcement -  Patty noted 1054 refuse payments were received as of February 5th.  We are no in the 10% penalty phase right now.  One hundred delinquent notices were mailed.

Crime Watch Report -  Mr. Price stated the January meeting well attended.  They are looking at a few projects to work on with the Borough to get more involved in the community.  The next meeting is February 25th at 7pm.

Council Vice President Report –   (1) Since we were blessed with a mild winter this year, our salt usage isn’t that high.  He would like to have the road crew, if it is ok with council, to get into pothole patching.  We didn’t get into any layoffs this year.  It is a little too late to do anything with that since it is the middle of February and we usually go back into full time by March.   The weather is cooperating and is supposed to continue to cooperate.  There are a lot of streets that need cold patch and we should have money available from the salt budget.  (2) Mr. Kowalczyk was on a drainage issue today on Wilson Street which is the main intersection between Rt. 315, Chestnut and Bear Creek Road.  The jet truck blew water through the pipes and so much debris came out of there.  It looked like he exploded a basketball with the water  jet.  It is a major drainage issue.  The culverts over there are in disrepair.  The drain goes across the highway to the creek channel.   We need to concentrate on this and other drainage issues in town, the first one being Penn Avenue and others off Gill Street.  (3)  No mileage report.

MOTION TO ACCEPT THE REPORTS AS PRESENTED.
Motion: Mr. Jones
Second: Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, absent;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.
Motion Carried 4/0.

Mr. Kowalczyk noted the solicitor is not here, but this next ordinance was discussed at the last meeting.

MOTION TO ADOPT ORDINANCE  1 OF 2020 PROHIBITING THE INSTALLATION AND USE OF SUPPLY WELLS WITHIN THE MUNICIPAL LIMITS
Motion:  Mr. Price
Second: Mr. Karkut
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, absent;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.
Motion Carried 4/0.

MOTION TO PAY OFF THE SCHOOL LOAN AT PNC BANK IN THE AMOUNT OF $ 167,904.18.                        
Motion:  Mr. Jones
Second: Mr. Price
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, absent;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.
Motion Carried 4/0.

Mr. Posly asked how much money are we getting for the school.   Mr. Kowalczyk stated we received $287,000 and it was deposited into the rainy day fund that we had set up.  This motion is to take that money and pay off the loan at PNC so we do not get charged any more interest and leave the remaining balance in that account.   That amount is really what we paid for it.    Mr. Posly asked about the interest paid and it being a loss to the borough.   Mr. Kowalczyk stated yes if you count the interest and the utility bills were minor compared to the interest.  That was simply a move to protect the town.  Pittston area had to approve the sale of that school  because in the original contract when it was given to them for $1 in the ‘70’s or ‘80s.  If you read in the paper, at the school board meeting on January 21st the board approved the sale to the Housing Authority.   It went through smoothly.  If not we would have been in a battle with them if we tried to sell it and make money on it.    The reason it was stopped when we purchased it was because the buyer would not discuss their plans and were very cold to us at the meeting.  We wanted control on what went in there.  It may, may have been low income housing.  That was with the sale of the bridge, the turnpike not having to replace the bridge, it all came together at one time.  It was done to get senior housing in time.  

MOTION APPROVE/DISAPPROVE HANDICAP SIGN AT 117-121 SMITH PER EMAIL REQUEST SUBMITTED
BY TENANT.   
Mrs. Gawron, 121 Rear Smith addressed council on this motion.  Mr. Gawron explained that she has lived at this address for 11 ½ years parking in front of the house.   What are her rights.   Mr. Kowalczyk asked if there are any parking issues on the street.  Mr. Kowalczyk thanked Mrs. Gawron for her input.

 Fails for no motion.

MOTION TO ADVERTISE SPECIAL MEETING TO BE HELD WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 26, 2020 AT
6:00PM FOR BID PROPOSALS FOR BID REMODELING PROJECT 
Motion: Mr. Karkut
Second: Mr. Price 
Roll Call Vote:  Mr. Knick, absent;  Mr. Kowalczyk, yes;  Mr. Karkut, yes;  Mr. Price, yes;  Mr. Jones, yes.
Motion Carried 4/0.

Patty asked the engineer if this would be a problem.  She noted that he mentioned the bids can be opened without a public meeting and suggested that at least two representatives of the borough be present.   The bids are due by 2 pm on the 26th of February.   The advertisement is the public notice.
Mr. Knick at the last meeting suggested a special meeting be held to open bids.  Mr. Kowalczyk agreed that the meeting will be scheduled for 6 pm on the 26th and that the bids will be opened but not awarded at this time until they compare the bids received.  

Matters from Residents:

1.  Lou Posly, Lidy Road  -  Did the borough touch base with the airport about opening the gates at the end of Lidy Road.  Mr. Kowalczyk asked Patty if there was anything new or in correspondence.  Patty noted a news article from the airport meeting that was in the paper and mentioned Mr. Posly was at the meeting inquiring as to opening the gates.  Mr. Posly explained he spoke with the airport engineer they are ok with opening the gates but the council has to have a meeting with the engineer  and as long as council agrees to their stipulations.   As far as getting the road ready to open the gates, there can be a stop sign at the end of lidy, open one side of the gate so big trucks can’t get through.  Mr. Posly brought up $80,000 for repaving Petro (Grove Street).  Patty stated Petro put up $50,000 and paved Grove Street six months ago.  Mr. Posly stated he believed he read something at one of our meetings about a grant.  Patty stated she remembers Mr. Posly questioning how much in taxes the borough receives from the Petro and that was about $11,000.    Mr. Kowalczyk explained future plans for the funds in the rainy day fund originally when the bridge was given up to the turnpike and the borough received $500,000.  That was to go toward road improvements.  The balance from the sale of the school was discussed to be used as a matching grant application.  It is a 1/3 match which is a better chance of getting road improvements.   There is no money sitting there for that.  Our idea is to get the most out of the money using it as a match to the grant.   Mr. Posly stated his wife went around to the residents and everyone on that street want the gates open.   He does not see why it cannot be open.  It is an easy access to Concorde Drive to Navy Way and then access 81 north or airport or to Suscon.   It is very convenient for the people of Lidy Road to have access to.  Mr. Posly asked if we still have the petition.  Patty and Mark stated yes.    Mr. Kowalczyk asked Mr. Posly if he had the engineers ‘ contact information.  He did not.  Patty gave the information to Mr. Kowalczyk.  Mr. Kowalczyk told Mr. Posly that he will email the engineer and report back to Mr. Posly.    Patty noted there are a few questions she has for the airport from that article including the new proposed 7.74 million center for cleaning and fueling rental cars and the airshow.   Keith Baran stated it is specifically for fueling rental cars only.   It is not for public use.  
There are three rental car companies there.  It is for two of them, because the third has a location down the road.

2.  John Silvnch, Holden Street -  HGTV Details  -  Mr.Kowalczyk stated we had a few residents that took the initiative and he gives them a lot of credit.  They put a video together that was professional hands down.   They picked up on the idea and it is basically to improve small towns in the United States like we have here.  It is going to happen this year and they will start production before 2021.  What type of improvements is still up in the air.   We just need to support it.  If you are on social media, share it and share it again.  And like it when you see it.  That is what they are looking for.  It is on google.   We are not the only ones now locally, Edwardsville and Hazleton put in for it.  Patty mentioned Shamokin and Montrose also.
3. We have great people in this town and it does need repairs which are beyond our means right now.  Hopefully it works.  The more people getting together with it the better chance we have.
Also, the Chief mentioned two burglaries.  Was it residential or commercial and were they caught.   Chief Doran  explained they were attempted burglaries  and did not gain entry.  It was residential.   Mr. Slivnch asked if it is frequent.  Chief responded no.
4. Lou Posly, Lidy Road – After airing the video on Channel 16, Nanticoke called Dupont to inquire where they purchased the Welcome to Dupont signs.  Lou talked about the American Legion project and funds to purchase the signs.  Mr. Posly called Mr. Kluck and Mr. Kluck called Nanticoke direct.  Mr. Kowalczyk thanked Mr. Posly and the American Legion.   They look great at the entrances into town.   Mr. Posly stated from Avoca, Bypass, Pilot, and Airport.
5. Jackie Neyman, Ivy Lane -  Illegal dumping in the quail hill development.  Spoke with EPA and they stated the town should have ordinances in place that should be enforced.  Mr. Kowalczyk stated there are ordinances on dumping, but catching them is the issue.   Mrs. Hansen added that she had pictures of the truck, the license plate,  the debris from where he dumped to his house.  and contacted Pittston Township since it was in their area.  The cop went to his house and said he was not there.     The residents cleaned it up.   Mrs. Hansen went to his house he was in the back yard cleaning the rest of the mess.   She then called the cops back.   Mrs. Hansen stated that is why they keep coming up that way because they get away with it.  Mr. Kowalczyk stated the Chief will agree that if there is anything visual, call 911.   If the officer is on a much important call, that would be the fastest way to get them by calling 911.   Mrs. Neyman suggested and asked if signs can be posted no dumping, with a fine on them.  Chief stated the problem is that is in Pittston Township’s area.   Mrs. Hansen stated she tried to call Comitz
and as property owner he would have to post no dumping and no hunting signs.  Mr. Kowalczyk will contact the supervisors in Pittston Township to work together with them.  It is a development that is in both towns.  We can work together and share information.
Mrs. Neyman lives on the other side of Ivy from Pina, and behind her is where they shoot.  With nicer weather there is a problem with people riding ATV’s   Mr. Kowalczyk talked about the area and the area he leases by the bridge, he has the same issue with kids coming by with ATVs.   The ones he has caught recently you would be shocked at their age.   They are younger than that.
Mr. Kowalczyk thanked Mrs. Neyman for her input.



 

Matters from Mayor and Council: 

 Mayor Lello address Council Vice President on the good job running the meeting.  Mayor Lello also announced the February 27th food drive at Holy Mother of Sorrows at 2 pm looking for volunteers to help unload the truck and fill the bags.  HGTV -  Bob Price and Vinnie Langdon and Nancy Rydzy Wilson were the main people that got the whole deal going for HGTV so give them credit.  Mayor was just the voice behind it.   Last, Mayor Lello announced that UGI has lowered the rate for the Get Gas Program to $2158.00.

Mr. Kowalczyk noted thank you Mayor for bringing up about the gas.  He was supposed to talk about that.  The rate was reduced for the hookup.  It was over $3000.   You have the option to pay up front or take it out on payments.  They recommend the payment plan.  The people who paid up front are not going to get any money back.  But for those taking it out on monthly payments, those rates are reduced because the installation is reduced.  If you are thinking of hooking up to gas, take it out in monthly payments because there is the potential for the rates to be reduced.

Mr. Karkut added and then UGI offers rebates $1200 on top of that if you purchase a 94% efficient furnance.   It is appealing.  

Mr. Jones -  Congratulate Mark on running a great meeting.  Great job Mark.  Thanked everyone who was involved in the HGTV project.   It is a great video and would be great to see something like that happen in town.   Joe also reminded residents of the Snow Ordinance and parking on one side of the street during snowfalls.  It has been a mild winter but some of those streets even when it is icy are narrow and you only have a few inches on each side of the plow.   If you see most of the cars parked on one side, try to park on that side.

Mr. Karkut -  Again, excellent job with the HGTV video.   Tell your friends to share it.  That is the best we can do.  

Mr. Price -  Received a text from a friend who praised  Officer Smith for the good job he did coming upon her vehicle in a parking lot.  She was gone to an event and left  the door open.  Officer Smith contacted her and secured the vehicle.   Good job there.   Also, Mr. Price thanked everyone for the help with the video for the HGTV and asked for everyone to share it.   We have as good a shot at getting this as anyone else.  If you look at any of the other videos, our’s shines above them.  What we are going to get we do not know.  Whether is $20 or $250,000.   Thank you to everyone that took part.

Mr. Posly – Mark you did a heck of a job.  It is one of the better meetings I ever came to.   Mr. Kowalczyk thanked Mr. Posly, he appreciates it.  Mrs. Hansen stated you should have been president.  Mr. Kowalczyk asked if anyone wants to make a motion to put Stosh down at the end where the Mayor is.
Everyone laughed.  Mr. Kowalczyk said only joking.   Mr. Kowalczyk thanked everyone for the nice compliments.  







MOTION TO ADJOURN.  Mr. Karkut, second unanimous vote.

Respectfully submitted,					Adopted and Approved,



Patricia McDonald					Mark Kowalczyk
Secretary						Council Vice President 














